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WROOT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD TUESDAY 4 AUGUST 2020 

Present:
Chairman – Councillor P. Bayes



Councillors: - A. White, A. Gee, J. Baker, J. Aconley, R. Hopkins.



Also in attendance – Ward Councillor D. Rose.

DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY AND PERSONAL INTERESTS



There were no declarations.

ITEM 1 -
APOLOGIES for absence were received and accepted from Cllr. D. Compton.

ITEM 2 -
MINUTES of the previous meeting held Tuesday 7 July were proposed as a true record by Cllr. Gee, seconded by Cllr. White and all were in agreement. The Chairman signed the minutes.

ITEM 3 -
MATTERS ARISING


There were no matters arising that were not on the agenda.

ITEM 4 -
FINANCIAL MATTERS

(i) Balance of HSBC Accounts:



      £
· Community Account




17,554.76

· Money Manager Account 



     650.64

(ii) Accounts for Payment:
· D. Telford – Salary – July 2020 


     236.30

· Inland Revenue – Income Tax – July 2020 

       59.20

· N. Smith – Grass Cut – Playing Field/Trod/Verges 
     470.00

· N. Smith – Grass Cut – Playing Field/Trod/

Bridleways and Pathways/Woodland Area

     747.40

· D. Telford – Petty Cash 



       20.00

· N. Smith – Grass Cut – Verges 


     350.00

Cllr. Aconley proposed payment of the accounts for the month of July 2020, seconded by Cllr. Gee and all were in agreement.

Resolved:
That the accounts for the month of July 2020 be approved for payment.

ITEM 5 -
PLANNING MATTERS

· PA/2020/388 – Planning permission to erect rear extensions, a garage and a workshop including associated works – AMENDED PLANS at Cobweb Cottage, High Street, Wroot. 

No observations.

· PA/2020/965 – Planning permission to erect a two storey rear extension at Sandy Ridge, High Street, Wroot.
No observations.



Cllr. White enquired if any response had been received from NLC Planning regarding the new pond and the shooting club at the bottom of Sand Lane. The Clerk that the NLC Enforcement Officer had agreed to visit the site.
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ITEM 6 -
HIGHWAY/ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS


Cllr. Gee reported that the Wroot Rocks outdoor event was not to be held on the Playing Field but in a field at Candy Corner. Concern was raised that there may be problems with vehicles dependant on the visitors to the site.


Cllr. White reported that residents of Woodside Lane had complained about the lower branches of tree, particularly outside numbers 3,11 and 13 require trimming. Cllr. Hopkins reported that trees at the other side of Woodside Lane also required trimming. It was agreed that NLC be advised of the problem and request that they be trimmed.


Cllr. White reported that the pavements to Woodside Lane required attention and that although one pothole had been repaired several others still required attention.


Cllr. Baker reported that the ‘no horse’ sign on the public footpath leading from the School to Woodside Lane had been removed and also the dog waste bin attached to it had been removed. It was agreed that NLC be requested to replace both items.


Cllr. White reported that there was a very significant increase in HGV’s using the C202 mainly North Lincolnshire Aggregates. It was agreed that the problem be brought to the attention of NLC Highways.

ITEM 7 -
PLAYING FIELD & WOODLAND AREA – NLC FUNDING


The Clerk reported that funding had been agreed by NLC for the Play Equipment for the Play Area; however, funding for the Woodland Area was still being considered.

ITEM 8 -
WAR MEMORIAL


Despite the coronavirus pandemic it was agreed that the Remembrance Day event should still take place, and that Members would discuss with residents who would organise the various events.
ITEM 9 -
ALLOTMENTS


The Clerk advised that no further information had been received from Land Registry regarding the Mediation Hearing for the allotments at the junction of High Street and Sand Lane.


Cllr. White handed over the annual allotment rent of £10 from Alan Brown.

ITEM 10 -
COUNCILLORS REPORTS


The parking of HGV’s in the village was still a problem; however, only one vehicle was currently being parked outside Mill Hill.


Cllr. Gee raised security concerns about strange vehicles touring the village and suggested that security cameras could be attached to the village pub as a 

possible deterrent. Cllr. Hopkins agreed to discuss the matter with the Landlord.

The Chairman reported that he and Cllr. Hopkins had made contact with contractors to maintain the Woodland Area and also provide fencing and a gate to the site. Cllr. Gee proposed that estimates be sought from both contractors with a view to a funding bid being placed before NLC. Cllr. Hopkins seconded the proposal and all were in agreement.
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COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS (Cont’d)
Ward Cllr. Rose reported that the current Callconnect contract would be terminated at the end of August 2020, and that hopefully a new contractor would commence at the beginning of September 2020.

Members enquired if it would be possible to arrange a meeting in the Village Hall where users of the service could seek guidance from the operators of the service. Cllr. Rose agreed to discuss the matter with Officers from NLC.

ITEM 11 -
CORRESPONDENCE

· NLC – Forthcoming Meetings for August 2020 – Notice Board

· NLC Poster – Foster Carers Needed – Notice Board.

ITEM 12 -
ANY OTHER BUSINESS



It was agreed that the next meeting be held at the Chairman’s Home.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked Members for their attendance and closed the meeting at 8.35pm.

Signed.................................................(Chairman)  Dated................................
